
Year 7 Messages

Y7 Parent survey.  Please click here to give us your feedback which will help us improve our school.

Year 8 Messages

Y8 Parent survey.  Please click here to give us your feedback which will help us improve our school.

Year 9 Messages

Y9 Parent survey.  Please click here to give us your feedback which will help us improve our school.

Subject Specialisms - Options for subject specialisms deadline was today, Friday 18th March. 
Please ensure your child has selected theirs on the new Google form, even if their subjects choices 
have not changed.   We will contact students individually over the course of next week if there are 
any courses which may not run or are over subscribed.

Year 10 Messages

Y10 Parent survey.  Please click here to give us your feedback which will help us improve our school.

Year 10 students will choose their subjects for the Sampling Day at Wigan & Leigh College in July 
during assembly next week. I will put the brochure detailing the choices available on Google 
Classroom, so students can have a look over the weekend and think about what they’d like to try out. 
It is an ideal opportunity to perhaps have a go at a new subject or see if the advanced stage of a 
current GCSE subject is the better choice. 

Year 11 Messages

EASTER SCHOOL. Please find attached a letter giving details of the Easter school we will be running 
through the Easter break. Deadline for bookings 25th March 2022. Click here

We had the fourth week of our after school programme last week. There was a slight improvement in 
attendance but it could have been much higher. When we asked students for their views earlier
in the year they requested more after school sessions and said how helpful they had found them.
Attendance is not compulsory but we would advise that our students take advantage of this
opportunity, that they said they wanted,in order to prepare for their final exams in the summer.
The programme continues next week. Option B (Dance, French, Food tech, Computer science, Art 
and DT) Music) on Tuesday and English (Y band) on thursday. Most sessions run from 4-6pm- if they 
differ from this, 4-5pm for example, students will be notified. The time between school closing at 3pm 
and the sessions starting
can be used to enjoy extra-curricular activities, complete homework or enjoy a break. Refreshments
will be provided.  Please click on the link here for the full programme for the half-term.

PARKLANDS BULLETIN
21 Mar  - 25 Mar 2022 : Week 1

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdSWlWltpGVsE5C74e7CD1-nlzLsTOcM85iAhBUspx5-65mdg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScZlAu5OTW2PIsxLyQVeCFBrAPJvYtuzxLTZXJ6BlpxcO2Big/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScli9s1WOZjzWyBAtqDAGv2DILI-IkfjI5BvdlvcYyuBplJoA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScqG-CZDnLJ-qYBC3tEbnhsomEbiKUnM2ERBoRPfQTRnUhQhQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/11m9cokmg3RucyTJoaK50BCu0S7zh2tlS/view?usp=sharing


Year 11 Messages

Y11 Parent survey.  Please click here to give us your feedback which will help us improve our school.

Next Wednesday, Year 11 will be having a Respect Day about Substance abuse. The day will cover 
topics such as alcohol abuse, illegal and legal drugs and the physical and mental effects of substance 
abuse. 

Final catch-up interviews for Wigan & Leigh College on Monday - students have been emailed their 
interview times and there will be a reminder on the bulletin.

Runshaw College will carry out their final catch-up interviews just after the Easter holiday for those 
who were off sick this week. If students have applied, then their place is secure - however the 
application deadline is April 1st, so any applications after that date will be put on a waiting list.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfDX6ib7EiWGbyS22NEqCODi3DJjTN6OAednMC0TMjF7hCO_g/viewform?usp=sf_link


Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here.

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 35 pupils since September
Year 8:  24 pupils since September
Year 9:  47 pupils since September
Year 10: 29 students since September
Year 11: 22 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

SCOPAY - Please note that when consent is required before paying for a trip, you must ensure you 
then go back into the trip to pay for it. It is the payment that secures your place, not giving consent.

Ukraine ribbons Thank you to Ms Chandler, Evie’s mum, for making ribbons in support of Ukraine. 
Evie and Georgia in Year 7 have been selling these around school this week and this will continue 
next week. All money raised will be donated to International Aid to help support families in the 
Ukraine. 

The Big Parklands Paper: Issue 2 available now.

The latest school newspaper is now available for you to read here.

This half term’s edition features a Ukraine solidarity front page, a 
report from the successful Any Questions? event, plus reports from 
school activities. Lastly, there are two comment pieces on the 
one-way system and disability awareness at school.

Well done to the newspaper team and its Editor, Sammy T

                                          Meat Free Monday is this Monday 

Car parking at Woodlands:  I have written to Chorley’s MP Sir Lindsay Hoyle regarding the 
closure of this area for parking.  Click here to contact him too - the more emails, the better chance 
we stand of getting his support.  Thanks.  Mr Mitchell

How many had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 149 pupils
Year 8:  114 pupils
Year 9:  141 pupils

Year 10:  126 students
Year 11:  108 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/165MDAbGb3x9O1RDkcpzvQaBpufvGB0tr0IhxWr8nseU/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1iAyp1sGlehK2GpUcQZtCrDlFHRKQenkYbd-6Xd2vfC4/edit#slide=id.p
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/students/parklands-newspaperRN/view?usp=sharing
https://members.parliament.uk/member/467/contact


Whole School Messages

Ukraine ribbons Thank you to Ms Chandler, Evie’s mum, for making 
ribbons in support of Ukraine. Evie and Georgia in Year 7 have 
been selling these around school this week and this will continue 
next week. All money raised will be donated to International Aid to 
help support families in the Ukraine. 

Today was also a non-uniform day in school.  Traditionally, this
is in aid of Comic Relief, but we shall donate 50% of the money to
the Ukraine humanitarian appeal (click here).

Thank you to everyone involved in the Mock Interviews and the Careers Fair last week. It is great to 
have such amazing support from colleges, universities, training providers and employers.

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1iAyp1sGlehK2GpUcQZtCrDlFHRKQenkYbd-6Xd2vfC4/edit#slide=id.p
https://www.dec.org.uk/appeal/ukraine-humanitarian-appeal


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  
Overall school attendance since September 91.6%

Overall school attendance for the week  92.3%

Attendance by House since September:  
Asia 91.5%

Australasia 92.1%
Africa 91.2%

Europe 91.5%
South America 92.9%

Attendance by House for the week:
Asia 92.3%

Australasia 92.5%
Africa 91.8%

Europe 90.5%
South America 95.2%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:
Asia - Hong Kong 96.7%

Australasia - New Zealand 98.7%
Africa - Egypt 95.7%

Europe - Germany 95%
South America - Venezuela 98.1%



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Link to PDF for our NEW YEAR 7s in September 2022 here  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1J6TgoRQePLJsJ9wLdFNoCgzKAZ17k9bc/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

A reminder to parents whose pupils are on the football tour, please get your order in before the 1st 
April and pay via SCOPAY. Form is here with sizes. 

https://forms.gle/Ka7GvPSwc1ofYd9NA


Whole School Messages

If you know any Year 6 pupils who were successful in getting into Parklands please direct them to 
the Google Form here or you can use the QR Code. 

Remember we have a lot of clubs in the Chorley area for pupils to continue what they learn in PE 
lessons.
Please follow the link here to view the full amount. If you would like us to add any clubs to the 
slides please let us know.

https://forms.gle/CcvmPL76bUgNsECF7
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Please click here for the link to the letter. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1FtJONpj-IUXJor4OpB6jGAUUEtr8-nUJWiNFVR215HA/edit?usp=sharing
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Whole School Messages

Household Support Fund
 
www.chorley.gov.uk/article/1575/Debt-and-money-advice

The government have made some short-term funding available to Councils in England to support 
those who are struggling to afford food, cover basic heating costs and access other essential items.

Local authorities have been asked to set up processes to distribute this funding by working 
collectively and with other community organisations. The funding is not directly linked to any other 
benefit or circumstance but is aimed at supporting those who are most in need.
In Chorley we have developed our approach based on the recently tested method of working with 
partner organisations, including many voluntary organisations, to provide this financial support 
whilst also linking residents with wider support.

The following type of requests will not be covered by this fund:
·         Any requests for items that are not essential
·         Applications from those with sufficient income or savings
·         Requests for support where this is the responsibility of the landlord

If you need help and want to discuss this fund with our delivery partners, please select the 
appropriate contact below based on your circumstances:

Fuel Poverty
Citizens Advice: For help with fuel costs the best place to start is with your provider. If you have 
done this and still need further help, please contact:  Chorley Citizens Advice by completing their 
General Enquiry Form. Reference “Housing support Fund”
 
Food and Essentials

Homestart
Please contact Homestart for support with food and essentials for families.
Email: admin@homestartcentrallancs.org.uk                                            
Telephone: 01257 241636

Chorley Gateway Help the Homeless
Please contact Help the Homeless for support with food and essentials for individuals and couples.
Email: reception@chth.org.uk
Telephone: 01257 220077

http://www.chorley.gov.uk/article/1575/Debt-and-money-advice
https://citizensadvicelancashirewest.org.uk/general-enquiry-form/


Whole School Messages - SAFEGUARDING & INTERVENTION



Head Students’ Page

Hi everyone,

On Monday this week we had some next-level British Bake off pies 
sent to the maths room for international “pi” day; they all looked 
amazing. I was quite disappointed the head students weren’t the 
tasting judges but I’m sure the teachers weren’t disappointed with 
the results.
There hasn’t been many drastic things happening within the past few 
days, only that the conflict with Ukraine and Russia may be stopped 
earlier than we thought with a peace treaty or compromise which is 
great to hear. However, we should continue to support Ukraine with 
what we can such as money donations, donating to food banks, or 
spreading awareness on those social media platforms you’re always 
on. We know by now Putin can be quite spontaneous and 
unpredictable.
Putting the news you’ve heard enough about aside, many students 
have been getting involved with house comps and after school 
extra-curricular. I’m particularly proud of Africa for maintaining our 
first place position but what else would you expect from the best 
House in school? Having the majority of school back to normal, it’s 
been a delight watching the younger years compete in the House 
comps every Thursday too; one of my favourite lunchtimes was 
spent watching benchball brawls and the HALs looking like they’re 
about to join in themselves, it was real entertainment. Stay posted 
for our bulletin next week!

Thanks all,
Oscar 



Careers

An absolutely packed edition of Career News this week, with loads of great opportunities for 
students, including virtual work experience, open events, apprenticeship vacancies, news, advice 
and so much more!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_news_March.pdf

